SUBJECT TO COMMISSION APPROVAL AT THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING

TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION

December 19, 2012

COMMISSION PRESENT: John Nelson, Frank Pyles, Chuck Covert, John Layson and

Jamie Van Den Bosch

ABSENT MEMBERS: Jim Bishop and Mike Kilkenny

STAFF PRESENT: Dale McCabe – City Engineer, and Cindy Keever –

Administrative Secretary

PUBLIC PRESENT: None

Chuck Covert moved to approve the minutes of the August meeting. Frank Pyles seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

PUBLIC COMMENT/AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION/PRESENTATIONS:

None

OLD BUSINESS:

1) Update of Kelly Avenue Traffic Study

Dale McCabe told members he had been able to speak to the owner of the gas station/mini mart and he was in agreement with the proposed changes. Motion was made by Chuck Covert to approve the staff recommendation of the hybrid plan A and D. Motion was seconded by John Layson and the motion passed unanimously.

2) Submittal of Article by John Nelson to Oregon ACTS Traffic Safety Connection Newsletter

Cindy Keever reported she had submitted the letter and photos that John Nelson had written for the Oregon ACTS Traffic Safety Connection Newsletter. Article was highlighting the crosswalk improvements at the top of Brewery Grade. The newsletter is a bi-monthly publication.

NEW BUSINESS:

None.

There being no further business to come before the Commission, Chuck Covert moved to adjourn. Frank Pyles seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Cindy Keever Administrative Secretary City of The Dalles

